Carver Public Schools

School Committee Meeting

Open Session – August 13, 2012
Minutes

Committee Members Present:

Lance Kennedy

Paula Kibbe 

Cally Minahan

James O’Brien

Absent:  Kevin Walsh

Administration:
Elizabeth Sorrell, Superintendent of Schools

Patrick Meagher, Asst. Superintendent of Schools

Meredith Cargill, Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Technology

7:00 P.M.    Lance Kennedy opened the School Committee meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

I
Comments from the General Public:  None
II
Comments from the EAPC:  Donna Ramsey, EAPC President, reviewed a list of accomplishments during the summer by faculty and staff and wished everyone a successful school year.  Also, she encouraged parents to vote on line with Target to earn gift certificates for the schools to purchase supplies.
III
Update by Student Advisory Council:  None.
IV
Approval of Minutes: Motion by Cally Minahan to approve executive session minutes of May 14, 2012.  Motion second by James OBrien.  Paula Kibbe abstained. No discussion.  Approved.

Motion by Cally Minahan to approve June 11, 2012 regular session minutes, second by James O’Brien.  Paula Kibbe abstained.  Approved.

Motion by Cally Minahan to approve June 18, 2012 workshop minutes, second by James O’Brien.  Approved unanimously.

Motion by Cally Minahan to approve July 9, 2012 workshop minutes, second by James O’Brien.  Approved.  Motion by James O’Brien to amend July 9, 2012 executive session minutes to read 8:25 p.m. start time.  Cally Minahan made a motion to approve the amendment, second by James O’Brien.  Approved.
V
Communications:  
A.  MASC/MASS Joint Conference: Information regarding the annual joint conference to be held November 7-10, 2012 in Hyannis was distributed.  This year topic is:  Leadership, Learning, and Empowerment in an Age of Accountability. 
B.  Elementary School Building Focus Group Meetings: Cally Minahan gave an overview of details of the meeting that K-12 Insight will facilitate for Community Focus Group meetings at the Elementary School Cafeteria on August 29, 2012.  Two sessions will be offered at 3 and 7 p.m.  The community survey is available on www.carver.org. The community has been invited to join with the School Committee to ask questions and give new ideas on how to move forward with the Elementary School buildings.  Babysitting will be provided.  The committee members indicated that had a positive response to community members who were asked to attend the meetings.
C. Facilities Report:  Dave Siedentopf reported on summer projects throughout the district.  At the Elementary School, cleaning is almost complete and 24 classrooms were relocated.  All mechanical maintenance is completed as well.  Primary rooftop units required compressors and were replaced, refrigeration leaks were repaired.  At the Middle High School, the late June electrical storm caused significant damage to the fire alarms, phone, voice mail and PA systems.  The fire alarm system is being re-built and will be installed hopefully before school starts.  Roof top over CCAT and industrial arts room was replaced.  Wastewater treatment plant was shut down for repairs.  The plant is in need of extensive repairs and upgrades if it is to remain in operation. The repairs are due to normal aging of equipment.  The upgrades would be required with EPA, options are to do all upgrades at estimated cost of in the millions, or to regulate water we could do a Title V field similar to the Elementary School. Middle High school building in need of upgrades which will be necessary “down the road” are: roof repair, full mechanics, boilers, univents, energy systems, gym floor, and out door track.  Lance Kennedy commended Dave Siedentopf and his entire staff for all the work accomplished over the summer.
Patrick Meagher spoke to the circumstances of the lightening strikes as it related to the phone system.  He commended Dave and Ellen Smith, Network Manger for their crucial assessment of the damage and countless additional hours working on a remedy.  An insurance claim was filed and the company was very cooperative in expedited the claim. Quotes were received from vendors to repair/replace the fire panel, phone and PA systems.  Lance Kennedy asked how the public can reach the MHS while phones are being repaired.  Ms. Sorrell indicated the community can use our website and e-mail.

D. Open Meeting Law Complaint:  The Attorney General’s decision on a citizen complaint received August 7, 2011 was received and reviewed.  The Attorney General did find a violation of Open Meeting Law. They commended the Committee for acknowledging its mistakes and proactively attending training on the Open Meeting Law.  They ordered immediate and future compliance with the Open Meeting Law.  The Superintendent commented that on-going training with our school attorney would be advisable.
VI    Recommendations from the Superintendent:
A. District Improvement Plan:  The DIP was presented by the Superintendent.  This document is a compilation of the school improvement plans (SIPS) from both the Middle High School and Elementary School.  Our mission statement, vision and beliefs still stand true.  The school improvement plans are set, then the administrative team working with high performance team tenants set goals and the district plans is built from these goals.  Goals are set with sub topics:  standards, indicators and action steps.  This finalized document is available to the public on the school website.  Mr. Kennedy said it is clear there is an intentional plan in place and it the Committee appreciates how much work has been put into this effort.  Mr. O’Brien commented the DIP is organized and realistic.  A motion by Cally Minahan to support the District Improvement Plan for 2012-2013 was made, Paula Kibbe second the motion.  All in favor.
B. Superintendent’s Evaluation and Goals Workshop:  Liz Sorrell said the new Mass Model System for Educator Evaluation process is different than anything that has been done before.   For training purposes, information was provided on the following:  School Committee Responsibilities; Timeline for Learning to Use the Tools; What is a Rubric; Guide to Rubrics and Model Rubrics for Superintendent, Administrator, and Teacher; Superintendent Self Reflection Format; Discussion of Evidence Format; and End of Cycle Evaluation form.  The Open Session Evaluation of the Superintendent will be held at October 1, 2012 meeting. 
C. Facilities Update:  Patrick Meagher reported on the FY’12 wrap up.  It was a very tight year with some significant challenges.  We ended the fiscal year with a surplus of less than $25.00. Special Education costs did come in over budget but we had circuit breaker money to compensate. Seven long term absences for various reasons used a lot of substitute line item costs.  Utility costs due to a mild winter and unemployment costs did all balance out.  Primary building rooftop units were a late in the year cost but with the help of the Finance Committee and the use of revolving accounts we came to the end of the year in the “black”.  The Superintendent gave kudos to Mr. Meagher for making the budget work.
VII
Recommendations from the Superintendent:  
A. Field Trip Request:  San Salvador, Bahamas trip request for June 2013 was submitted by Gloria Rice and Lorraine Rogers.  This trip has become an annual event where students can study and identify ways in which ecosystems have changed through geologic time in response to physical conditions and interaction of humans.  This ten day event will be offered to students in grades 9-11.  Paula Kibbe made a motion to approve, Cally Minahan second the motion.  No discussion.  Approved unanimously.
B. Recreation Committee Appointment:  The school committee has two appointments to the Town of Carver Recreation Committee.  Kimberly Clark submitted a letter of interest to continue in the capacity of a representative to the Recreation Committee for the 2012/13 year.  Cally Minahan made a motion to re-appoint Mrs. Clark, Paula Kibbe second.  No discussion.  Approved unanimously.
C. Request to Recycle:  The Technology department requested permission to recycle a number of non-repairable, obsolete items.  Paula Kibbe made a motion to approve the request, Cally Minahan second. Approved unanimously. 
VIII
Reports from School Committee:  Cally Minahan read a letter received from Denise Capwell, MHS English teacher who retired during the summer.  Mrs. Capwell thanked all the students and staff for all the wonderful years of teaching in Carver.  James O’Brien commended all the staff for the all the summer work that was accomplished.  
IX     Executive Session:   None
James O’Brien made a motion to adjourn, Paula Kibbe second.

Meeting adjourned at 8:44 pm.
Respectfully submitted:  Annmarie G. Metrano, Recording Secretary
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